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Summary:-

Rule 15 (i) of the Overview and Scrutiny Procedure Rules deals with the procedure in respect of occasions where decisions taken by the Executive are urgent and where the call-in procedure should not apply.  In such instances the Mayor must agree that the decision proposed is reasonable in the circumstances and should be treated as a matter of urgency.

The record of the decision and the Decision Notice needs to state that the decision is urgent and not subject to call-in.  Decisions, which have been taken under the urgency provisions, must be reported to the next available meeting of the Council together with reasons for urgency.

At the meeting of the Executive on 15 February 2010 the Executive considered the following reports which were referred to Council.
These items are all to be considered by the Council at its meeting on 2 March 2010.  If a call‑in were to be received on any of the items, the call‑in procedure would overlap the City Council meeting.
All Members will have received copies of the reports and minutes with the Summons for the Council meeting and will have the opportunity to consider the items at the Council meeting on 2 March 2010.

(i) Pay and Workforce Strategy Career Development Support Package

The matter had been considered by the Employment Panel on 1 February 2010.  It was considered that any delay in considering the item would prejudice the Council’s interests by delaying authorisation of the release of money from the Pay and Workforce Strategy Reserve.
(ii) Air Quality: Updating and Screening Assessment Report

The matter was considered by the Environment and Economy Overview and Scrutiny Panel on 3 December 2009.  It was considered that any delay in considering the item would prejudice the Council’s interests by delaying approval of the Air Quality Updating and Screening Assessment Report 2009, and modification of the Council’s Air Quality Management Area Number 3.

(iii) Future of Internal Audit Services 


The matter was considered by the Audit Committee on 15 January 2010.  It was considered that any delay in considering the item would prejudice the Council’s interests in pursuing the proposals in respect of this Shared Service.

(iv) Transformation: Update on Capitalisation Direction

It was considered that any delay in considering the proposals would prejudice the Council’s interests by delaying agreement of matters relating to the establishment and use of the Transformation Reserve in 2009/10 to fund any future one-off transformational costs, and the use of the Capitalisation Direction.
(v) Annual Audit Letter

The matter was considered by the Audit Committee on 15 January 2010.  It was considered that any delay caused by a call-in would delay the Council’s consideration of the content of the Annual Audit Letter.
(vi) Use of Resources Report 2008/09

The matter was considered by the Audit Committee on 15 January 2010.  It was considered that any delay caused by a call-in would delay the Council’s consideration of the content of the Use of Resources Report 2008/09.

(vii) Review of Polling Arrangements

Any delay caused by the call-in process would delay the approval of the changes and the possibility of using the revised polling arrangements in the forthcoming Council Elections. 
The Mayor has agreed that the above decisions were urgent and, for the reasons as set out above, that the call-in process should not be applied to those decisions.

Recommendation:-
That the position be noted.
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